DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY SCIENCE
CREIGHTON UNIVERSITY
OMAHA, NEBRASKA 68178-0165

ATCC-CCN-ECU July 1, 2019

MEMORANDUM FOR All New Creighton Army Reserve Officers’ Training Corps
Students

SUBJECT: Welcome Day

1. Welcome to the Creighton University Army Reserve Officers’ Training Corps
(ROTC), the Black Wolves Battalion. Thank you for accepting this challenge and for
taking your first step towards becoming an Officer in the United States Army. We are
excited to have you as part of our family.

2. On Saturday, August 17%, 2019 from 0600 to 1100, we will conduct an Army ROTC
New Student Orientation to familiarize you with our Program. Shortly after your arrival
to the Military Science building (2615 Cuming Street) on the 17™" of August, we will
conduct an Army Physical Fitness Test (APFT) at Blackburn High School (2606
Hamilton Street). Please ensure you are dressed in appropriate physical fitness attire
and that you have a DA Form 3425-R completed by a physician. Family members and
friends are invited to observe the APFT from the bleachers. After the APFT we will
serve breakfast, introduce cadre, discuss opportunities in ROTC and answer any
questions you have.

3. We have coordinated with Residence Life for Creighton ROTC freshmen to move-in
on Friday the 16" of August beginning at 1700. Should you have additional questions
regarding move-in at Creighton University, please send an e-mail to
welcomeweek@creighton.edu or visit their webpage at www.creighton.edu/newijays.

4. Your parents and/or significant other are invited to join you for all events, especially
the breakfast social hour that will occur from 0815-0900. If you have any questions or
need additional information, you may contact our team at 402-280-1176/1146 or
armyrotc@creighotn.edu. We are looking forward to meeting and working with you.

Again, welcome to the Black Wolves ROTC Battalion!
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